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Summary of the Discussion

Background

On 9 April 2014, the Organizational Committee of the Peacebuilding Commission
convened an informal meeting. The meeting was chaired by the Permanent
Representative of Brazil, Chair of the Peacebuilding Commission, and addressed the
following agenda items: (1) Briefing by H.E. Mr. Jan Knutsson, Chair of the PBF Advisory
Group (via VTC); (2) Civilian capacity in the aftermath of conflict: Briefing by Ms. Susana
Malcorra, Chair of the Steering Committee on Civilian Capacities.

Briefing by H.E. Mr. Jan Knutsson, Chair of the PBF Advisory Group

1. The Chair welcomed H.E. Mr. Jan Knutsson, Chair of the PBF Advisory



the IRF, the need to continually improve the capacity of PBSO to identify the most
strategic investments, clearer guidance on PRF’'s and more attention to monitoring of
implementation.

5. With regard to the Advisory Group’s dedicated discussion concerning the Central
African Republic, the Chair highlighted how the risk of relapse in the country presented a
challenge to the international community. The Chair noted how the Group appreciated
the efforts that the Fund was making to be innovative especially in trying to use its
position in a crisis response situation to invest quickly but coherently and through
partnering with the World Bank for critical re-establishment of the state and trust
building. There is acknowledgement that the PBF can add value by incentivizing
collaboration across the UN system to help address the crisis in CAR.

6. The Chair also talked about the findings of the recently completed Thematic
Review of Gender and Peacebuilding with a focus on PBF-funded initiatives. He reported
that the Group was unanimous in its view that the PBF should continue to



agreed that PBF is making a strong impact on the ground, especially through IRF,
and has grown into a mature financing instrument.

e There was general agreement that gender in peacebuilding needs more work
done and that the gender thematic review should provide a useful guide to
enhance this area of work.

» Delegations noted that more cooperation with IFls is needed but recognized the
progress made in Liberia - including the work on natural resources and on the
Public Expenditure Review with the World Bank -, and in CAR — support to the
transition authorities.

e Delegations welcomed the greater synergy between the Commission and the
Fund.

e Some speakers noted that there have been more robust M&E guidelines at the
Headquarters level but that the UN in the field should still improve its capacity.

e Member States were encouraged to contribute generously to the Fund. In
response to a suggestion for PBF to consider alternative sources of contributions
(e.g. private foundations and donors), PBSO explained how its willingness is
constrained by limited capacity to devote full attention to such an endeavor.
Delegations stressed that the PBF needs to retain its catalytic aspect because it is
a small fund with limited engagement capabilities. In this regard, the PBC, in
concert with the PBF, was also called to play its role in helping conflict affected
countries to mobilize resources.

Civilian Capacities in the aftermath of conflict

10.  The Chairperson welcomed Ms. Susana Malcorra, Chef de Cabinet and Chair of
the



The



Recognized that national institution-building and national ownership are key for
sustainable peacebuilding and in preventing relapse into conflict.

Noted the achievements of the global focal point for police, corrections and justice,
both at headquarters and in the field. It was noted however that more progress in
needed to guarantee resources for further work.

Welcomed the results at country-level achieved within the framework of the
initiative, particularly the increased collaboration between different United Nations
entities. The importance of drawing on the strengths and comparative advantage of
the presence of the UN at country level was reiterated. It was proposed that the PBC
might support recommendations for improved country level implementation, for
example in strengthening national capacities for effective institution-building.
Reiterated the importance of broadening and deepening the pool of civilian expertise
from the global South, with an emphasis on women, as well as the support the
Peacebuilding Commission might provide in this area.

Emphasized the importance of South-South, triangular cooperation and regional
peacebuilding and recognised results achieved through Civcap, for example in the
Sahel and the Great Lakes. With regional and sub-regional support through the
Peacebuilding Commission, these results might be replicated and more systematically
mainstreamed within existing structures of the Organization.

Noted the progress that has been made with regard to innovative financing models.
Partnerships with international financial institutions have been strengthened. The
potential role of the Peacebuilding Commission in taking forward similar partnerships
with international and regional financial institutions was underlined.

Stressed the importance of maintaining the momentum which has been created after
the temporary team is disbanded. Member States also recognized the positive
outcome of recent discussions in the Special Committee on Peacekeeping Operations



